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PWD welcomes new representative body of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people with disability
“Today is an historic day for the disability rights movement in Australia, with the official launch of the First Peoples Disability Network Australia (FPDN). This organisation is a first of its kind, uniting networks of Aboriginal people throughout Australia to advocate for change in the way our country approaches people disability,” says Jan Daisley, President of People with Disability Australia (PWD).
“Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people experience at least twice the rates of disability than other members of the Australian community, as part of continuing economic and social disadvantage. This makes the establishment of an organisation like the FPDN more critical than ever” says Ms. Daisley.
The FPDN is the new national peak organisation representing Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders with disability in Australia, and their families and carers. FPDN membership is made up of existing state networks of Aboriginal and Torres Strait people living in NSW, Queensland, Victoria and South Australia, and will be looking to include other networks in Western Australia, the Northern Territory and Tasmania as full members in the future. 
The launch, which was attended by Senator Jan McLucas, Parliamentary Secretary for Disabilities, and many other dignitaries from the disability and human rights sectors, took place this morning at Yaama Dhiyaan in Chippendale, Sydney.

The FPDN will provide crucial advocacy information and assistance to people with disability, as well as provide advice to the Federal Government on issues that affect the lives of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders with disability.

“We are proud to join the FPDN on this historic occasion, and look forward to working closely with them in the future to achieve our common goals. PWD has shared a strong relationship with Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander representative organisations in the past, including the NSW-based Aboriginal Disability Network, and see the FPDN as a robust ally in our continuing struggle to achieve equal rights, inclusion and participation of people with disability in our communities,” says Ms. Daisley.
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWD) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWD is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
